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Dear Parents, Students and Community Members  
 

 
Welcome to Term 2. It was lovely to see the children so excited to be back at 
school after the break and hearing about their different and varied holiday 
adventures. There was certainly a noticeable lift from children, parents and 
staff with the recent announcement of the easing of the COVID-19           
restrictions. We look forward to welcoming parents back to attending school 
events. We are no longer required to contact trace. Therefore parents will 
not be advised about COVID cases in classrooms. However, we will          
continue to follow the ventilation guidelines and remind the children about 
the importance of washing their hands during the course of the school day. 
Thank you to parents for your vigilance with not sending your children to 
school when they are unwell and continuing to report positive COVID cases 
or if your child is required to isolate due to being a household close contact, 
to the school.  We have really appreciated your support with this situation. 
While restrictions have been lifted we are very aware that some parents  
prefer their children continue to wear a mask.  
 
As you would have noticed from the Term 2 planner made available at the 
end of last term, there is a wide range of interesting and exciting learning 
experiences happening for the children this term. 
 
Our cleaning and gardening staff have done a great job with ensuring the 
school was ready for our return. Thank you to Mr Douglas Turner for his 
work during the break with building the board walk that houses our new flag 
poles.  
 

EASTER HAT PARADES AND RAFFLE  

 
The children really enjoyed the opportunity to parade their Easter Hats with 
their like year level classes on Thursday 7 April. 
 
The student council organised Easter raffle was also drawn on this day and 
$529.85 was raised. Thank you to our parents for your support of this event. 
 

ANZAC 
 

The school ANZAC assembly was held on Friday 8 April. Children from 
Years 1 ï 6 listened to the assembly conducted by our student councillors, 
over the PA and were then live streamed from their classroom to view the 
wreath laying and flag ceremony section of the service.  
 
On Monday 25 April, Jason Chen, Nirinjana Ajithkumar Nair, Patrycja 
Grygierczyk and Hayden Ireland laid a wreath on behalf of Lake Monger  
Primary School at the Town of Cambridge ANZAC service. 

 
COMING EVENTS 

    
 
Wed 4 May  8:10am Breakfast Club 
   P&C Motherôs Day stall 
   Canteen 
   2:40pm staff meeting 
Thurs 5 May          Canteen 
                              8:40am Sport Yrs 4 ï 6  
           (Faction Tshirt Thursday) 
Fri 6 May               8:40am Yr 4 (hosting)  
   assembly 
Tues 10 May 8:15am Uniform shop 
    Years 3 and 5 NAPLAN 
   testing commences 
   3:15pm Thinkers Club  
   (selected children) 
Wed 11 May           8:10am Breakfast Club 
   Canteen 
   2:40pm Staff Meeting 
Thurs 12 May        Canteen 
   8:40am Sport Yrs 4 ï 6 
           (Faction T shirt Thursday) 
Tues 17 May 8:15am Uniform shop  
   NEWSLETTER 
                              3:15pm Thinkers Club  
   (selected children) 
 
 

Dental Van 
 

The dental van is currently at Floreat Park 
Primary School  for the rest of Term 1,    
before moving to City Beach PS for Term 2.  

At this stage, they are taking 
only emergency appointments . 
They can be contacted on  0408 
926 794. 
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STAFF NEWS 

Our Deputy Principal Ms Kate Rennie is on leave until Week 3 and during this time Ms Pendray Harrison is in the Deputy 
Principal position.  
 

WASTESORTED ACCREDITED SCHOOL 
Our school has been announced as a Wastesorted accredited school. Thank you to Ms Sarah Boswell for all her work with 
this project. The accreditation sign is located on the fence at the front of the school.  
 
 

NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM LITERACY AND NUMERACY (NAPLAN)  
YEARS 3 and 5, 10 ï 20 May 

This year children at Lake Monger Primary School in Years 3 and 5 join children nationally sitting the NAPLAN tests on line 
(apart from Year 3 Writing).  
 

Please refer to the planned testing timetable. Catch up tests will be held if required up to Friday 20 May. 

 Parents will be advised when student reports are available for distribution. 
 
For more information visit https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/naplan 
 

NATURE/ADVENTURE PLAYGROUND 
 

Over the break work commenced on the building of the Nature/ Adventure playground. Thank you to Ms Laura Moss and 
Ms Sam Lyon from the P&C for relocating and watering the plants near this area during the holidays. 
 

UNIFORM 
All the children have been great with the wearing of their hats. Hats are worn all year round. Thank you also to parents for 
ensuring children are wearing their correct school uniform. Just a reminder that denim and leggings worn under skirts and 
dresses are not a part of the school uniform. The green winter school jacket is available from the uniform shop for $45 and 
the long sleeve polo shirts are also available for $30. 

 
 

CRUNCH & SIP 
 
National and state data tells us that the consumption of vegetables is far below recommended levels with 5 out of 6 WA kids (84%) 
aged 4-11 years failing to meet recommendations. Eeek! Aussie kids are also falling short with fruit consumption whilst at the same 
time eating an excess of energy-dense, nutrient poor foods. The high intake of sugary drinks is of  particular concern, with an         
estimated 44% of 4-8 year olds and 49% of 9-13-year olds in Australia drinking sugar-sweetened beverages each day. 
 
Poor dietary habits in childhood have been linked to negative health outcomes such as tooth   decay and obesity. Children who carry 
excess weight are at higher risk of breathing difficulties, fractures, high blood pressure, early markers of cardiovascular disease, and 
psychological effects. These children are also more likely to continue to be overweight or obese in  adulthood, increasing their risk of 
developing chronic diseases such as type 2 diabetes, cardiovascular disease, and some cancers. 
 
The Crunch&SipÈ program works in the health promoting schools framework that  recognises the        
intersecting roles of the school   environment (e.g. school policies, the schoolôs physical environment, and 
staff support for nutrition promotion), curriculum (e.g. nutrition topics taught through the formal school   
curriculum), and partnerships (e.g. the broader community of individuals and organisations that impact on 
childrenôs health such as parents, community members, and health promotion agencies) in encouraging 
children to adopt healthy behaviours. 
 

Community Health Nurse.                      

Sunsmart Message 
 

Wear a hat that protects your face, head, 
neck and ears. 

Waterwise Fact 
 

Irrigation was developed in 5000BC. 
 

 

 
 

Tuesday 10 May Wednesday 11 May Thursday 12 May Friday 13 May 

8.40am Writing  
Year 3 (paper) 
9.35am Year 5 
(online) 

8.40am Reading  
Year 3 (on line) 

 8.40am Conventions of Language  
Year 3 (on line) 
  

8.40am Numeracy 
Year 5 (on line) 

  10.50am Reading  
Year 5 (on line) 

10.50am Conventions of Language 
Year 5 (on line) 
  

10.50am Numeracy 
Year 3 (on line) 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NUT ALLERGY 
 

We have students in the school with allergies to peanuts and/ or nuts. The allergy can cause the children to have an      
anaphylactic reaction. To minimise the risk we ask that parents/ carers do not include peanut paste, nuts etc in their 
childôs morning tea and lunch.   This would be very much appreciated, however we understand this is not always possible. 
Thank you to parents involved for checking the expiry date on their childrenôs medication that is used at school.            
(eg: epipens, Claratyne asthma puffers etc.) and updating Medical information. Parents are asked that no nuts are      
contained in birthday cupcakes etc. for the class.  
 

SCHOOL BOARD 
 

The school board is currently reviewing the schoolôs behaviour management policy and is seeking your feedback about 
this policy The policy is available on the school website and feedback is required by Friday 20 May. Please email your 
thoughts to lakemonger.ps@education.wa.edu.au . 
 

The open meeting of the school board will be held on Wednesday 9 November. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
 

The first assembly (hosting) for Term 2 will be held on Friday 6 May commencing at 8:40 am in the undercover area and 
hosted by Mr Travis Taylorôs Year 4 class.  
 

REPORTING TO PARENTS 
 

At the end of this term parents of children in Kindergarten to Year 6 will receive their Semester 1 report.  Parents of chil-
dren in Kindergarten and Pre Primary will also receive their childôs work sample book. Parents are invited to make an ap-
pointment to see their childôs teacher in Term 2.  
 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

If any information has changed in regards to your contact details eg: change of address, phone numbers and emergency 
contacts, please advise the school as soon as possible. Thank you to parents that have already attended to this matter. 
 

It would be appreciated if updated childrenôs immunisation records could be provided to the front office, when this occurs. 
 

RECYLING 
 

The Town of Cambridge provided our school with a recycling station. The station is located in the front office for parents 
and children to use. Items for recycling include batteries, mobile phones, fluorescent globes, printer cartridges and house-
hold lights.  
 

BIKE RIDING  
 

We are really pleased with the increasing number of children riding their bikes to and from school because of the health 
benefits associated with exercise; however it is compulsory for all children and adults to wear a helmet when riding a bike. 
 

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL 
 

Parents are reminded to please adhere to the parking signs located around the school.  Children and parents are asked to 
take great care when crossing the roads outside the school, especially at peak times.  
 

Thank you to parents for not parking in the teacherôs carparks at any time and this includes dropping off and or / picking 
children up from the out of school care facility; or the disabled bay located at the front of the school on Dodd St. 
 

ITEMS AT SCHOOL 
 

Children are asked not to bring toys (except if required for news and then the item stays with the teacher until the end of 
the day), sports equipment and other valuable items to school because if these items become lost or damaged this can 
lead to the owner becoming very upset and being distracted from their learning. 
 

Have you enrolled for  
Kindergarten and Pre-Primary 2023? 

 

Enrolments are now open for  Kindergarten and Pre-
Primary in 2023.  Please find the application on our 
website 
http://www.lakemongerps.wa.edu.au/enrolment.html  
and submit along with your documents to  
lakemonger.ps@education.wa.edu.au.  
Many families missed out on a place for Kindy this year 
so if you know of someone requiring a place for 2023, 
please let them know. Closing date for applications is 
Friday 22 July  2022.  Current Kindy families will need 
to fill out a new enrolment form for Pre-Primary 2023. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

Lake Monger Primary School participates in The Safety 

House Program.  A Safety House (marked by this    

symbol on letterbox) is a place a child can go, if they 

feel unsafe, unsure or frightened on their journey to and 

from school each day.  Each Safety House is fully     

approved and checked by the Police.  The school is   

always in need of more participants in the program so if 

you are interested in offering your home as a Safety House, please      

contact the co-ordinator, Mrs Pamela van der Meulen on 0423 694 754 


